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To: All Louisiana Permit Offices 
 
From: Brad Hassert, Executive Director 
 
Date: August 12, 2025 
 
Subject: Permits and Inspections 
 
 
All permit offices should be aware of Acts 239 and 422 of the 2025 Legislative Session regarding permits 
and inspections. 
 
Act 239 requires permitting and inspection of roof construction and reroofing of residential and 
commercial structures for any projects beginning on or after August 1, 2025. 
 
Act 422, in part, makes it a violation of the law for contractors to fail to obtain a permit to perform work; 
to begin work prior to the issuance of a permit; to misrepresent the value or scope of work; and to fail to 
obtain inspections as required by law.  
 
The Enforcement Division of the Louisiana State Licensing Board for Contractors will be working to 
ensure contractors comply with the new requirements under Act 422. 
 
It is incumbent upon each and every permit office in Louisiana to ensure procedures are in place to comply 
with the requirements under Act 239.  
 
You are encouraged to become familiar with these Acts and to continue to adapt, introduce, and integrate 
procedures necessary to ensure compliance with all requirements of law. 
 
 
Attachment: Act 239 
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